PRESIDENT'S OFFICE BROWN UNIVERSITY PROVIDENCE June 19,1916 Miss C.E.Mason, The Castle, Tarrytown-on-Hudson, N.Y. My dear Miss Mason: Thank you for your kind letter. I enjoyed greatly my glimpse of your school under the trees in the afternoon sunshine. At the close of the exercises Mr. Rockefeller was in haste to get to his home, so I jumped into his automobile and I fear I was away before I had given due warning. I thank you for all your courtesy, and hope that the school has many successful years still to come. Sincerely yours,